RECEIVED JUN 2 1 2011

Hampton Falls Recreation Commission Final Minutes - June 20, 2011

PRESENT: Pam Fitzgerald, Peter Robart, Larry Smith, Frank Ferreira

MINUTES: Minutes for May 16, 2011 were accepted as submitted.

OLD BUSINESS:

A. Farmers' Market:

Today was the first day of the Market. There were 8 vendors in attendance. It was a quiet day.

B. Cancer Relay:

The Cancer Society was pleased with the turnout. They raised \$62,000.

C. Board of Selectmen Meeting April 25:

Frank thanked everyone for making the effort to attend.

D. Cannon on the Common:

Pam will contact Dan MacCarthy of Exeter concerning the painting of the

NEW BUSINESS:

canon.

- A. The Historical Society would like to have a table at the concerts, to recruit members and to sell items such as the calendar. Everyone agreed to this.
 - B. Application for Use of Governor Weare Park and/or the Common:

It is agreed that an application form is needed to be sure that all the bases (contacting Police, Fire, etc.) are covered. Larry will present a form for consideration at the next meeting.

- C. Larry would like a report on the costs of the concerts for the next meeting. Frank will contact Lyn.
- D. Peter reported that the controller for G.W.P. was broken. It has been replaced at a cost of \$500.
 - E. Pam reported that there is a rotten board on the Bandstand.
- F. Peter moved and Larry seconded that Priscilla Lord be made a member of the Commission. Unanimous. The Selectmen will be asked to appoint her.
- G. Eric was notified that the contractor has not been picking up the trash at G.W.P. and the Common.
- H. There was a general discussion about the proper height for the grass on the Common. It will remain as is.
- I. Pam reported that Grant Winnes of Lincoln Avenue has volunteered to help with the trees on the Common. The offer was warmly received and greatly appreciated. **ADJOURNED:** 7:47

Next Meeting: July 8, 2011.

Christina MacAuliffe picked for the Space Program - 1985.